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Permanent Mission of Nicaragua
to the 
Organization of American States
Washington, D.C.

Washington, D.C., May 19, 2009

MPN-OEA-00087

His Excellency

Graeme C. Clark

Chair of the Permanent Council

Organization of American States
Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Canada

Excellency:


I have the honor to address Your Excellency to forward the reservation by the Government of Nicaragua to the resolution entitled “Commemoration of the Fiftieth Anniversary of the Establishment and Installation of the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights, Fortieth Anniversary of the Adoption of the American Convention on Human Rights, and Thirtieth Anniversary of the Inter-American Court of Human Rights,” requesting that it be included as a footnote to the text of said resolution and be translated and distributed to the Permanent Missions accredited to the Organization of American States.

The footnote reads as follows:


“The Government of Nicaragua wishes to reaffirm the importance that our country attaches to the promotion and protection of human rights, as enshrined in our country’s Political Constitution. Nicaragua, however, cannot accept this particular resolution because it contains political elements that are not consistent with the reality. If there is anything to recognize about the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights, it is that is continues to be a tool to pressure some states with political and ideological statements that apply a double standard, and in which political bias takes precedence over any real interest in protecting human rights in the hemisphere.”

Accept, Excellency, the renewed assurances of my highest consideration.


Denis Moncada Colindres


Ambassador, Permanent Representative
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